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DLMSO        November 20, 2001    
 

  
MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD 
 
SUBJECT: Defense Logistics Management Standards (DLMS) Supply 

Process Review Committee (PRC) Meeting 01-3,  
 October 16-18, 2001 

 
 

Purpose:  The Defense Logistics Management Standards Office 
(DLMSO) hosted the subject meeting at the Headquarters Complex, Ft. 
Belvoir, VA.  Specific discussion topics are noted below.  A list of 
attendees is shown at Enclosure 1.   

   
Brief Summary of Discussion:  Ms. Ellen Hilert and Ms. Mary 

Jane Johnson, Supply PRC (SPRC) Co-Chairs, and Ms. Vermella Savage, 
MILSTRIP Administrator, facilitated discussion: 
  

Review of Meeting Topics: 
   
 a.  DLSS/DLMS Change Evaluation, Status Review, and Issue 

Resolution.  The following specific changes were discussed: 
 

1)  Revised Request for Implementation Dated (RFID) 
AMCL 9, Processing Materiel Receipts Not Due for GSA Managed Items.  
BACKGROUND:  AMCL 9 was developed to address unauthorized returns of 
GSA managed items.  MILSTRAP procedures require that the receiving 
activity report receipt of discrepant unauthorized returns to the 
cognizant ICP while the discrepancy is being processed.  However under 
GSA policy, unless a return was authorized through the Materiel 
Returns Program, GSA will not accept ownership for items sold to DoD.  
Hence reporting receipt of discrepant unauthorized returns to GSA, as 
the cognizant item manager, is not an acceptable procedure.  GSA will 
simply reject the receipt IAW their policy.  At the time AMCL 9 was 
written, the Services owned their own depots, and the change required 
that the Services provide their depots a means to report unauthorized 
returns of GSA managed items to a Service owner.  Subsequent to the 
approval of the change, the depots were transferred to DLA.  At that 
point, the Services were required to provide DLA with a Service 
organization to which the receipt for the unauthorized return of GSA 
assets should be reported.  DISCUSSION:  Mr. Bob Vitko, DLA SPRC 
representative, addressed mechanisms that have evolved which could 
prove effective at dealing with the problem of unauthorized returns.  
Specifically, under Supply Discrepancy Reporting (SDR) procedures, 
U.S. Government activities returning materiel without authorization 
may be held responsible for costs incurred by the receiving activity 
when the discrepancy is reported and validated IAW SDR procedures.  
Recoupment action by the ICP against the initiator may include all 
costs for reimbursable actions performed by the receiving activity 
such as repackaging, marking, and/or disposal.  Mr. Vitko suggested 
that if GSA invoked this punitive action, it could be a deterrent to 
future unauthorized return of GSA materiel.  However upon further 
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